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A huge thank you for everyone’s support with our Halloween Cake Sale! We raised £112!! We are going to spend this money on real tools and alphabet letters (for outside and inside).
Play and Learning Highlights:  
This week we have spent lots of time exploring pumpkins, scooping out the insides, counting the seeds and designing the face we’d like carved into our pumpkins.  Some children also got the opportunity to practice their fine motor skills by hammering nails into pumpkins too – which they loved!! These activities have generated lots of talk from the children, about their own experiences of pumpkins and Halloween. They have been developing their skills of listening to each other as they talk about their experiences and asking questions to find out more.  This is a social skill which helps children to develop and strengthen friendships with others. 
The potion making tray was a very popular place to play this week.  The children were able to practice their finger pinching skills by pulling petals and leaves off the herbs, grinding them in the pestle and mortar, and spooning dried lavender and water into their mixing bowls. Counting skills were also practiced as we followed potion recipes and children made up their own. 
Our Flying Fish children are becoming very aware of the letters in their names (particularly the initial capital letter) and have enjoyed practising writing them on the big whiteboard and spotting them around the playroom. 
 Out & About sessions: The Fairies in the Wall left us a letter this week, asking us to help them find the ingredients to make an invisibility potion. We had to visit the beach to find the things they needed.  The children enjoyed searching for and counting what we needed, plus lots of running games and maths games whist we were there too. 
Sounds and Letters/language focus:
Our focus is still rhyming at the moment and we have played the Crazy Aliens game where we make up silly rhyming names for aliens the children have invented. The children have also listened to and joined in with rhyming stories - ‘I don’t care said the Bear’ and ‘Mr Magnolia’. 
Louise has worked on developing the Starfish children’s describing language whilst they have showed her the contents of their Autumn Treasure bags.  They have been really keen to do this and also tell her about what they did whilst they were out and about with their families. 

Ideas to support your child at home:  
* Point out the letter that your child’s name begins with when you see it in print in the environment and books. You could also show them the letter that your name, siblings/pets names begin with too.  This all encourages a growing awareness of the importance of print and that it means something –an understanding that is essential for children to have before learning to read. 
